
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

February 2023 

The Downley School 

“Learning, Growing and Succeeding Together” 

da 
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Head Teacher’s Comment 

    The monthly newsletters always come around quickly which is no surprise 

as school is a very busy place with lots happening and this month has been 

no exception. As I write the children are involved in a very informative 

session as part of anti-bullying week. By the end of the day all our pupils 

will have taken part in one of the workshops. Thank you to Mrs Murrill for 

arranging these to enhance our PHSE curriculum. 

  The staff wanted me to pass on their thanks for the many positive comments 

and thanks that they received during our parent consultation evenings this 

week. I hope you are pleased with the progress your child is making, we    

certainly feel that the children have really stepped up and are demonstrating 

strong commitments to their learning which is positive to see. We also held 

an IEB (governor) morning on Monday. They commented positively about 

pupils’ behaviour around school and in lessons, and the strong relationships 

that were seen between children and between children and adults.  

We would like to offer a further ‘drop in’ session for you to come and 

look, with your child, at the classroom and their work. To allow time for 

the staff display some of the work your children have completed, this 

terms session will be held on Tuesday 7th March straight after school. 

 Have a lovely weekend, Miss Garlick, Interim Headteacher 

                                                                    

 



 

Reception 

 

 

 

Our new topic for Spring Term is ‘People who Help us’. We will be learning all about 
various members of the community that help us. These include chefs, doctors, nurses, 

emergency service, postmen/women and people who help us in school. 

Phonics have continued and the children have impressed us with their amazing 
progress. We have learnt the sounds ‘ur’, ‘ow’, ‘oi’, ‘ear’, ‘air’ and ‘er’. We continue to 

practise our tricky words and blending our new words. 

Maths has been all about length and weight. We have used blocks and measuring sticks 
to measure everything that we could find! We measured our scarves, the door, our 

coats and even each other! Did you know that it takes 2 children to make up the same 
height as Miss Aslett? We then moved on to weight… We learnt all about weighing using 
tipping scales. Heavier items go down and lighter things go up! We weighed everything 

we could fit in the scales from inside and outside. 

 

 

 



 

Year 1 

We cannot believe that we are halfway through the school year already!   
  
English – We have just started the first of our two texts this half term, Beegu. It links in very nicely to our 
phonics work on ‘alien’ words (these are pseudo-words which are used in preparation for the Year 1 Phonics 
Screening Check which will take place at the beginning of June). If your child comes home talking about ‘alien’ 
words, this is why. Please keep an eye on calendar dates as we will be running a parent information session on 
the Phonics Screening Check and what it entails. For now, you can find out more here: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LbKGLJPp6ww and on the Little Wandle parent area of the website here 
(under ‘a quick guide to alien words’): https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-
parents/   
 

 
  
Maths – We have continued with our unit on Numbers to 50: comparing more than 2 numbers using <, > and = 
symbols and counting in 2’s, 5’s and 10’s. As well as ‘concrete’ objects (such as cubes), the children have used a 
variety of pictorial representations for numbers, including tens frames, part-whole models, and number lines. 
Our next unit is ‘length and height’.  

  

 
 

Science – We will be continuing our topic on ‘Animals including humans’. Children will explore using their senses 
and classify animals and humans according to different features (both visible and non-visible).   
  
Lost property – We have been ‘collecting’ an awful lot of unnamed uniform / PE kit in Year 1. Please could you 
check that your child’s name is clearly marked on their clothing so that it can be returned? Thank you!  

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LbKGLJPp6ww
https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/
https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/


 

Year 2 

This past half term the Year 2’s has learnt and done so much. 

 In English, we got the chance to be creative and explore the topic of dragons through 

writing descriptions and making use of expanded noun phrases while trying to 

remember our full stops and capital letters. We are really impressed with the progress 

the children are making in their writing. You can help support our learners by pointing 

out capital letters and full stops in any stories or texts you come across together.  

In mathematics, we have been looking at statistics with focus on tally charts, 

pictograms, and block diagrams. Our learners have really enjoyed this as they got the 

chance to create their own tally charts about their favourite animals to find out the 

most popular and least popular pets in our class.  

In science, we have been recapping our past topics of animals including humans and 

materials. It has been interesting to see what our learners can remember and how we 

can refresh our memories.  

In art, we have been exploring mark making through the use of charcoal. It is messy 

business, but the learners have thoroughly enjoyed being creative and freely expressing 

themselves. 

In PE, we have been exploring movement through dance and creatively expressing 

ourselves by coming up with our own dances in groups. This builds on our social skills of 

teamwork, confidence and problem solving.  

Thank you for your continuous support.  

Kindly  

The Year 2 Team 

 

 

 



  

Year 3 

                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               

 

This term in year three we have been 

concentrating on our sentence 

structures. This has involved us 

playing around with words to see if 

we could make new sentences that 

still made sense! 

At the end of last term, we 

continued to play our maths games. 

We even managed to find some 

Tudor maths games and puzzles to 

link in with our history topic. We 

knew that Tudor children often 

worked hard but it was nice to know 

that they still played counting 

games, tic tac toe and hopscotch! 

Last term we spent Friday afternoons 

improving our drawing and shading 

skills. This culminated in the pupils 

choosing their favourite still life objects 

to draw, paint and add texture to. Their 

favourite object was a mushroom 

shaped wooden nutcracker! 

 

 



 

Year 4 

 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

We hope you all had a great half-term break. The children worked very hard for us last term 

and have seen how much they have improved since the start of the year when they did their 

recent PIXL tests and independent writing tasks. The children are much more confident to 

express their learning orally in lessons and have developed their writing stamina and quality of 

sentence structure in paragraphs. They have become more independent, resilient, and more 

confident to tackle new tasks and problems.   

We are really proud of every child and look forward to chatting with you at parents’ evening.  

  

Last term, we finished our work on all 4 operations and area in maths. We particularly enjoyed 

making our slingshot cars, experimenting with charcoal, and developing our writing 

techniques across various subjects.   

 

 
 

 

Mr Dollemore and Mrs Fyfe  



 

Year 5 

Welcome back to Spring Term 2! We are excited for this term as there is lots of juicy learning 
topics and concepts to introduce to our Year 5 children. We hope everyone had a great half-
term and feel refreshed and revitalised upon the return to school.  
  
Geography:   
This half term our Geography topic focus is ‘Why do our oceans matter’. Which our students 
have been enjoying so far. Realising the journey that plastic takes in order to reach our ocean, 
and what we can do at home to reduce, reuse 
 
 and recycle our plastics to make a positive impact on our ocean environments. On this note, 
we are visiting our own local water environment which will be a local pond in our area in week 
5, Wednesday 22nd March, we need some parent volunteers, if you are available on this date 
pencil it into your diary and get in contact with Mrs Murrill or Mr Langton via dojo. More 
information will be sent out closer to the time.   
  
English:   
Our literacy texts for this term are the ‘Paper bag Prince’ for English writing, and ‘Pollution a 
look behind the scenes’ for Guided Reading. These texts will tie in nicely with our geography 
topic for the half term!  
  
Maths:   
This half term we have a continued focus on fractions, looking at adding, subtracting, and 
multiplying fractions. As well as multiplying mixed numbers with whole numbers and improper 
fractions with whole numbers, before moving into the comparison between fractions, 
decimals, and percentages. We would like to acknowledge that our students have been 
working very hard in their maths and we are proud of their efforts to date. Please can you 
make sure that your child is completing their Mathletics homework as this will help to 
consolidate their learning from school at home.   
  
Dinner table conversation:  

 

“How does plastic impact on our ocean environments?”  
  
Enjoy some lovely art completed over half term by our incredible students!   

 

                                                         
 

kind regards,  

Mrs Murrill and Mr Langton  

 



 

Year 6 

Welcome back everyone to another action-packed term, with World Book Day and the residential trip just 

around the corner. The children have produced fantastic work this term even sharing their proud pieces in 

assembly and with the younger children.  

Year 6 reading their own stories to Year 2 

 
This week, we continue to find percentages of amounts and solving missing number problems. Our next topic in 

maths is algebra which the children are looking forward too. For those raring to go, visit 

https://nrich.maths.org/1056 for algebraic questions with solutions. 

 
In English, we have started our quality central text for this term titled ‘The Explorer’ and we very much look 

forward to creative writing and writing information texts soon. This book links in well with our new topic in 

science on living things and habitats. 

 

In geography, we will look at natural resources and in R.E we continue to study Hinduism and festivals such as 

Holi. Happy Holi to those celebrating on Wednesday 8th March. 

In computing, we continue to look at data handling which the children have found interesting as we have been 

looking at decimals and percentages in real life settings for example managing money. 

 

https://nrich.maths.org/1056


 

Opportunities to Discover 

 

 

https://capuk.org/get-help/cap-money-course 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

School Office 

Inset Days for this academic year: - 

Monday  17th April 2023 

Monday 5th June 2023 

 

Class Notes 

 Please can you ensure that emails regarding absence, late arrival or your child leaving School early are sent into 

the school Office. We will then pass your message onto the teacher. Thank you. 

 

Absences 

Reporting an Absence. If your child is absent from School, please ensure you report the absence to the school 

Office via the absence line every day of your child’s absence.  

Sickness and diarrhoea - Your child is not permitted to return to School until they have been free of 

sickness/diarrhoea for 48 hours from the last episode, as per the Buckinghamshire County Council’s policy. 

Leave of Absence Applications 

 ‘Leave of Absence’ application forms need to be completed for all absences other than medical if they are 

during school hours, excluding sickness, which is reported via the absence line. The school does not encourage 

holiday during term time and therefore will be unauthorised. Where possible, please complete and return a 

“leave of absence form” to the school Office at least one month before leave is required. 

 

For Hospital/medical appointments ‘Leave of Absence’ application forms are not needed. Please send an email 

into the school with evidence of your child’s appointment. Where possible please make appointments outside of 

school hours.  

 

Medical  

All medicines, including Asthma inhalers, must be supplied in the original packaging with the dispensing label. 

 

Bikes & Scooters 

A Polite reminder - children should not ride bikes or scooters whilst on the school site. 

 
Drinks & Snacks  
We do encourage parents/carers to provide their child with a bottle of water; squash is NOT permitted. Water 
bottles should be “see-through” with a sports top (to avoid spillages) and labelled clearly with your child’s name. 
As a “healthy” school, we encourage parents/carers to provide their child with a healthy snack. Key Stage 1 
children are provided with fruit from School as per the government initiative.  
Please ensure that your child has a relevant healthy snack at break-time that is nut, sesame seed and kiwi 
free. 
 
Uniform  
A reminder to all that we change from our Spring/Summer uniform to our Autumn/Winter uniform after the 
October half term break. Please note that uniform is no longer gender specific.  
 
Please note that in line with school policy, children are not permitted to wear make-up, have extreme haircuts, or 
wear earrings whilst at school. If your child is seen wearing earrings, they will be asked to remove them and they 
will be put in an envelope until home time. 
 
Late Items 
Late Items If your child forgets items needed for the school day, they can be dropped off via the office, but we ask 
that this is kept to a minimum. If a child forgets their water bottle, we have cups in school that can be filled. If 
there are any letters to be handed in, we ask that your child gives them to their teacher. We appreciate your 
support with this. 
 

 

 



 

The Downley School Diary – 2022/2023                                         

All dates below are provisional and subject to change.     
 
 
Green – PA events 

 

March     

Thursday 2nd & Friday 3rd March World Book Day   

Monday 6th March Energize rehearsal Year 5   

Tuesday 7th March - Friday 10th March Book Fair (Imagination Studio)   

Tuesday 7th March Parent First Aid Workshop 
TDS+ Building 

8.30 -12pm 

Tuesday 7th March Parents Drop-In Session 
 

3.15 -3.45pm 

Thursday 16th March SEN drop-in session for parents 2 -3pm 

Friday 17th March Red Nose Day   

Thursday 23rd March  Energize dress rehearsal Year 5  

Thursday 23rd March  Energize Production Year 5 7 - 9.15 pm 

Saturday 25th March  Energize Production Year 5 7 - 9.15 pm 

Monday 27th March - Friday 31st March Year 6 Residential Trip   

Friday 31st March Break up 1.15pm 

April 

Monday 3rd April - Friday 14th April Easter Break   

Monday 17th April Inset day   

Tuesday 18th April Back to school    

Thursday 20th April Year 2 Trip Mop End   

Thursday 20th April SEN drop-in session for parents 2 -3pm 

 

 

 


